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Angelus Letter

19 November 2020

Thursday of the Thirty-third Week in Ordinary Time

Dear Parish Family,

﻿WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday Mass - 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Friday Confessions – 4PM to 5PM*                      
 
Saturday Mass - 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions - 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass - 4:30PM** with Fr. Simone
 
Sunday Mass - 9AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass - 11AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass - 1PM* with Fr. Bede OSB             
 
* Masks are required. The Summit County Health Department has asked me to remind everyone to please wear a mask.
**At the 4:30 Mass, with permission from the diocese, there is an absolute requirement for masks to be worn.
 
CHANGES NEXT WEEK:
 
Thanksgiving Day Mass will be at 9AM.

Parish offices will be CLOSED on Thursday and Friday of Thanksgiving week.

The Akron Area Interfaith Council Thanksgiving Day Service has been cancelled due to COVID. 
 
 
POSSIBLE CHANGES DUE TO COVID AND GOVERNMENT MANDATES
 
As of this writing we have not received any notice that we should change our sacramental offerings due to COVID. We have received an email stating that the diocese is aware of certain requests that are being made of religious institutions and have asked us to give them more time to formulate their response. As of this writing there has not been any further developments. That could change. If it does change, we will post it on the doors of the church as well as send out an additional email. Please remember to check your email for any possible changes when it is close to the time for you to make decisions about Mass attendance.

 
NEW RESIDENTS IN THE RECTORY
 
The continuing oddness of this COVID year also has a positive side to it. Our seminaries are closing for the current school season this coming Tuesday until after Christmas. Because of this, some seminarians need a place to live and St. Sebastian will be fortunate enough to be able to house three of them:

Ian Kelly who did his internship here last year and then was able to stay on with us over the summer and thereby was able to help us establish our online presence via livestreaming, will be returning. Also, Jo Ho who was sent to St. Sebastian so as to help him with his English skills will be here along with his fellow countryman who is also studying for service as a priest for the Diocese of Cleveland, Vincent Nguyen. 
At various times we also put up priests in our rectory who are in town for ministry such as Fr. Martin Miller and Fr. Barry Gearing. So, at times there is quite a full house. Thank goodness for Monsignor Zwisler and the good people of St. Sebastian who saw a need for such a rectory 82 years ago. (The rectory was built in 1938) We have certainly been blessed with the opportunity to offer the hospitality and in turn receive assistance from so many seminarians and priests. It is one of the reasons so many of them showed up for Deacon Terry’s funeral. He was able to touch so many of their lives because we were able to be a home for them for a spell. Please keep them in your prayers along with the men of our parish (and those associated with our parish) who are looking into the priesthood, the permanent diaconate, as well as those looking into religious vocations.

CRANES TO RISE OVER ST. SEBASTIAN CHURCH
 
In the very near future you may see large cranes round about our church. These machines will be here for a few reasons. The most pressing is the removal and replacement of our 60-year-old boiler. A new boiler will raise the efficiency level from 50% to 95% and drastically cut our costs spent on maintaining the old boiler. It will also reduce the floor space needed for the boiler dramatically. At the same time, we will be replacing our chiller which has broken down multiple times every summer that I have been here, typically on the hottest days of the year, which forces me to spend a lot of time in the basement before and after Masses tending to the machinery so that it will keep us cool. A special note of appreciation is extended to the St. Sebastian Parish Foundation for their assistance in covering a portion of the expenses of this project.

Further, we have had hail damage to our beautiful tile roof which has led to damage on the interior plaster. Fortunately, insurance will cover this. There will be repairs both to our tile roof and to the plaster work (front and to the right) of the church.

NEW HIGH SCHOOL OPPORTUNITY
 
There is being established in the Akron area a Chesterton Academy, a classical high school in the Catholic tradition. The mission of Chesterton Academy Schools is to help parents raise up a new generation of joyful leaders and saints, educated in the classical tradition and the truths of the Catholic faith.  The rigorous, integrated curriculum unlocks student’s potential and prepares students to succeed in college and professional life, and to excel in service of family, of country, and of Christ our Lord. Mr. Rocco Galizio, a parishioner at St. Sebastian is the headmaster of this new high school which will be located at St. Paul Parish. For more information call (330) 299-5117 or email the school at info@akronchestertonacademy.org.

THOSE ILL IN THE PARISH REQUESTING PRAYERS
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

The Caufield Family, Regina Buhalak, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Emilio Cheuy, Barbara Crawford, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy, Ron and Peg Klamert, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Logan Rice, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Marilyn Spallino and Marie White.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

